
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School 
 

NEWSLETTER 

28th February 2020 

 

News about: Our Shine Celebration 

The children who have ‘Shone their light’ 
this week are: 

Base 1– Charlie M 

Base 2– Lewis 

Base 3– Miley 

Base 4– Elsie 

Base 5– Olivia 

Base 6– Phoebe 

Base 7– Daisy P 

Base 8–  James  

They will be bringing home the class ‘Herdy’ 
and we will be inviting their parents to share 

our Shine Celebration on                          
Friday 6th March  at 2:40pm. 

News from: The Head’s Office 

It was lovely to welcome everyone back to school after 
the half-term break. 

The Year 4 children have begun learning the recorder in 
their music lessons should you wish to support their 

learning at home! 

Year 6 have begun a dance unit with our dance teacher 
Cathy based on Harry Potter. 

Year 5 have begun rehearsing for their end-of-term    
musical ‘What’s the Crime Mr Wolf?’ - which courtroom 
scenes link perfectly with the work they did last term 

based on when Lady Macbeth was put on trial! 

There are still places left for Barry, Sandie and Ria’s 
Monday afternoon club if your child wishes to join. 

Have a lovely weekend   

Becky Black  

 

Our Outdoor Classroom and Forest Schools Area 

The children in Year 3 (who had their fire-pit lesson) and Base 2 will have been the first to 
spend time in the newly improved ‘Outdoor Classroom’ this week. 

Some of you may have noticed two large trees (outside of year 3) which have been lopped and 
are due to be felled in the summer holidays– this is due to disease and the roots damaging the 

drains and playground. 

We really pleased to be able to reuse the chippings and to have 23 log ‘stools’ made. 

 

Thank you to Mr Black for working 
so hard moving the chippings for 

us! 



 

 

Pancake Day Races took place on the Playground on Tuesday morning. 
Base 4 won for lower school and Base 8 for upper school. 

Everybody enjoyed themselves. 
 We have some expert ‘pancake-flippers’ in our midst! 



Children ‘shining’ outside of school is something we love to celebrate 
with the whole school community. 

On Sunday 23rd February, I went to a majorette 
competition with my troupe ‘Platinum’. I took part in 

6 solo routines and I placed 1st in ribbon, 1st in 
wheel and I qualified for the nationals with Military 

March and Mace for my age group. 

I really enjoyed taking part with my troupe and can 
not wait to complete at Nationals at the end of 

March. 
By Lydia in Base 7 

In Half term I went to Valencia to play 
football for F.I.T.C and played ‘Levante’ 

United and ‘Virreal’ . 

I felt excited because I saw the teams 
managers. 

The best bit was when I scored a goal 
three times. 

By Ralphie in Base 3 

 
THURSDAY 5TH MARCH—WORLD BOOK DAY 

Reminder: 

Children to please come dressed in as much of one 
colour as possible! 

Parents and family members invited to join us for a 
reading café at 9:00 on Friday morning. 

Please e mail the office to register and book your 
place. 

Book reviews to be returned to Mrs O’Connor asap. 


